Thank you to Amy McCrea

Since 2007, the newsletter you are reading
has been edifed and produced by How
Creek neighbor Amy McCrea. Sadly, the
fime has come for Amy 1o move

on to new challenges. We are indelbted fo
her for producing a professional quality
newsletier which has been enarmously well
received

in the community.

Wetlh miss you Amy. Thank you.

QOur new Haw Creek editor will be Jeanetie
Fortuna. She has been a Haw Creek neighbor
since 1999. She is a retired member from the US
Aflr Force and will be a great member to our new
staff.
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Huniingion Chase Supports How
Creek Communily

A most neighioorly thank you 1o the residents
of the Huntington Chase subdivision. 100%
of fis homeowners have become
dues-haying members of the How Creek
Communily Association.

Their support (and yours) alfows us to
continue o advocaie for sidewalks and
parks, and other amenities thai help us
maintain the quality of life in Haw Creek
valley For $12 a vear, you foo can support
oLr work,

In an important siaterment of support, Jeff Moore, DOT Dishict Engineer
has outiined how his deparirnent intends fo dssist in improving
pedestrian safety on the Tunnel Road coridor, Mr. Moore reporsts DOT
will later this year build a sidewalk on Tunnel Road from Crockett Rd af
the enfrance fo Redwood Forest subdivision, wesiward o the entrance
1o the Asheville Mall. Also at the Crockett intersection, DOT wilt install
pedestion crossing 1o the Haw Cresk side of the Hwy 70.

Once complete, DOT will also build sidewalks on the steep section of
Tunnel Rd fronting on the Bell School property opposiie the Sonic
Drive-in. Also included in improvemenis will be a pedestrian crossing at
Maple Springs and Tunnel Rd, Completion of both DOT projects is
expecied by the end of 2011.

While the: DOT Is making these improvements, the Cily of Asheville has
commifted to building sidewalk on the dangerous and challenging
curved section of Tunnel Rd between Groce Church edst to Maple
Sporings Rd.

Taken fogether, these actions by the City of Asheville and NC Dept of
Transportation, mean vital improvements in peadestrion safely on Tunne!
Roadt, East Ashevillels main thoroughfare.

y: Chuis Pelly
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NCDOT to be honored with 'Parfner in Progress' award

in recognition of the NC Dept, of Transporiation® leadership in
addressing pedestrian safely concetns, our association will present on
April 28th, 'Partner in Progress' award o NCDOT Distiict Engineer Jeff
Moore and Division Operating Engineer Kenneth Wilson. This award is in
recoghition of the Depattrmentia willlihgness fo pariner with the east
Asheville community fo soive pedesirion sofely concerns.

Please plan 1o join us in presenting this award ot our associationts
general meeting on Thursday, Apill 28th at 7om af St Johne Church,
290 Otd How Creek Rd,
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From the President of the How Creek Associcilon

Dear Neighbors,

Good things continue fo happen dlong the Tunnet Road
conidor. We are pleased fo report, joining the the Cily of
Asheville in addressing our pedeshian needs, is the NC
Dept. of Transportation. Having heard first-hand from
residents about safely concems, the DOT officials are
rolfing up their steeves and helping create solutions.

Kudos fo Jay Swain, Jeff Mocore and Kenny Wilson for their
corrmifiment fo ensute safe passage for pedestians on
Tunnei Road. First, the DOT put in the pedastian crosswaik
on Beverly Road. Now, they have commiffed fo sidewalks
iniwo important locations as well as other crosswalks (see
map}.

Please plan o join us in honoting DOT officials at our Apiil
28th Associalion meeting. They are serving our commuhily
well, and for this, they deserve our recegnition.

Chiis Pelly, President, Haw Creek Communily Associafion
R o S S O R U R T S R S S R AR S R R SR SRR A T

Need g sunny shace for o garden? Community garden
Jd Mocafed on Swanger Rd. off

New Haw Creek Rd. Individual plots available and

communily crops. Work day prepping beds on April 16 &

17th,  Contact: racyasheville@gmail.com
B R O e B S T T T L s

Spring has Sprung... Let's Celebraie

Evergreen Community Charter School is having o Spring
Perennial Plant Sale on Aprt 21, 22 and 23rd and having o
annual vard sale on April 23rd.

Evergreen is dlso collecting
aluminurm cans o help raise
monsy for a climbing wall for
the kids. What o great

way fo recycle! Put your emply
cans Info a bag and biing them to the receptacle nexi to
the dumipster.

Questions calt: Robin ot 298-2173 Thank you ¢

¢ Llpdate

Micny peonle have asked alzout the stalus of the Masters Paik which has
been planned on Maple Dr. Since our successiul fundraising campaign of
2008 to acquire the 9-acre site, it seems lke litile progress has been made.
Buf it has!  No, the parnkis not yet open buf, yes much of the behind-the-
scenes progress has been made!

Since our 2008, our successtul campdign ta preseve the land from
developrent, the Cily of Asheville has completed a site design. The
volunteers, with the Caroling Mountain Club, have helped with ihe rait
development,

What's Next? Trait designer, Dwayre Siufzman, will be leading an onvsite froi
construction workshop for us. This Is 1o complete the ¥rail connecting Haw
Creek valley the the Blue Ridge Pakway, We need 10 volunteers fo help with
ihis project. i you hove lime, please voluntesi! You will make o big
difference for our communilyl Deadline for volunieering for this great event
is Agril 30th. If interested, or need some more infermation, condact Dick
Meehan at 299-0442 or tbm2@att net
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fhe commundv of Hc}w Creek |s ixed ’rogeiher by many fhreads but one of the
rnost vital is our walershed, Everyone living in Haw Creeldis o part of the
watershed. Anything poured on the ground eventudlly ends up in Haw Creek,
The water quality of Haw Creek indicates the heailth of ihe entire valley
ecosystemn, Low water qualily means that the water which feeds our planis
and fills our streams could damage the ecosystermn and our children 1oo. In
January and Febuaty, the 7ih & 8th grade students from Evergreen Charter
School tested water qualily ot several locations in the Haw Creek waiershed.
The Good news is thal the waier quality of our watershed looks great!  Thank
vou to M. Miles and to all your students!

The chart below shows the data gathered by our sfudenis for four locations .
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2011 Meeting Schedule.
Flease join us ! Meet

HAW CREEK COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

newr frfends and new
negighbors |

20171 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President Chris Pelly 95 Cisco Road
Vice President  RBeth Jezek 62 Cisco Road
Treasurer Vickie Gaddy 440 Governors View Rd
Co-Treasurer Calvin Underwood 7 Munn Dr
Newsletter Jeanette Fortuna 16 Clement Dr

Amy McCrea 1 Plateau Rd
Photographer  kd Seel 107 Maple Dr
Website Jennipher Spector 90 Bell Rd
Park liaison Dick Meehan 48 Alpine Way

Alex Babak 450 New tHaw Creek Rd

¥ ydu ai;é.n”ot él.féady,..pleés.e. cbhéldér becbmmg a member of the Haw Creek Community
association. Dues are $12 a year and tax deductuctlble

PLEASE mait {o;

Thuirs Aprr 28 7:00psit
St Johns Church

231-3704  cpeliy@buncombe.main.nc.us

2990914  pastacook@att.net )

2752680  vjones@charter.net Thurs July 28 7:00 pm
A . HCCA Barbecue in Haw

230-8317 calvin. underwood @gmail.com Creek Pard

2999084 ffortunass@yahoo. @yahoo.com

712-8972 amymccrea@charter.net . o

289-5413 edandpat@belisouth.net gt JG'(‘:'T 5 E?&Ch is on 290

296-1506 jendavespecior@yahoo.com aw LIeex nd.

299-0442 rm2@att.net .

280-7255 abironworks@yahoo.com Any of the above are

subject to changes.
Please check the website
to confirm dates.

Printed by: BP Solutions
Group. Printed on an IGEN

HCCA Newsletter Volume: 10

fssue: 2

Spring 2011 www.hawcereekne.org



Haw Creek Native
inferview with: Elizabeth Trantham

By Chris Pelly

Due 1o fuin 94 yedrs old in May, Eizabeth "Lib" Trantham, has led a life of sevice io others, Even
now, most every day she can be found volunfeering ot the Swannanca nurisihg home where her younger

sister, Louise, is o resident, She said, 'l believe sevice to others is what keeps me gaing, 1 ke helping

peopie”. She said this with a warm shile,

&fizabeth March 20. 201

Shorlly affer graduating Haw Creek high School in 1934, Lib's first job was a sales girl in 1he Kress Depariment sfore eaming $1 a day.  When
she left the job in 1939, she we eamning $13 a wask. About that fime a friend infroduced her fo a handsorme man in a milifiary uniform,  Later
this man, Victer Trantham, visifed her at the Kress store In civilian clothes. She asked him, "where's you uniform'? She recalled his words as if
they were yesterday, " gotiid of it because | am going 1o many you' Victor replied, Their mariage meduced 2 childien and lasted 61 s,

Lib's parents in
front of ftillers

Lib is st Iving In the Tinity Chapel area in the home thc:? she and her husband built in 1944,

She reflects on all the changes the she has seen. "Haw Cresk used to be a famming community and
most evelyone kept chickens, pigs and cows. Much of that has changed but not alf change Is bad, | love my
new sidewalks and enjoy waiching people using them”, as she said with a smile.

Pait of a family with deej roofs in the Haw Creek communily Lib recalls the fime with her brother Hugh, while
senving stafeside in the Alr Force in WW i, called one Sunday moming 1o say he'd be doing a How Creelc
fiyover later that day.  Sure enough that aftemoon, with his head out of the cockpit window, Hugh

waved down as his plane buzzed up valley fioor, Days later Ed Haiper, he Milters Store butchet, told of a
customer compldining that scimeone was stealing corn from his field.  Asked how he knew of the theff, the
customer reported finding o pair of glasses hanging friom the fop of a comnstalk.: the same glasses blown off
brother Hugh's head during his famous flyover, Stiltin Lib' possession 1o his day, the glasses are o poigncn’r
reminder of the fun-loving brother who did nof maoke it out of Wil alive.

WL

Lib with har
brothers and
sisfers, 1821,

Know a Haw Cr@@k naﬂve Witﬁ a stwy i’@ ﬁei!‘? Ca!! Chns Peliy ai 231 »3?@4

Beginning Friday May 20th, Groce United Methodist Church will
be hosting a tailgate market each Friday from 4-7pm antil
September 16th. Sponsored by

the Riceville Tailgate Market, it wiil feature focal produce, eggs,
meat, herbs, flowers, baked goods, chocolate and crafts by local
farmers and crafters.

The tailgate market is also seeking veggie and fruit VENDORS. 1T
you have a backyard garden or farm in Haw Creck and are
interested in selling at the market, please contact Erica Howe at
flagshipgardens@gmail.com or (973) 943-8506
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New Transit Routes for How Creek

The Cily of Asheville has developed o Transit Master Plan with the intent o

improve service. This will iInclude the relocation of many bus sTops in Haw

Creek and wilt occur during the spring.

***The proposed changes for the Haw Creek

area will include;

- Transit senvice will be discontinued frorm Spruce Hilt Apts. paiking (ot

- Senvice will be provided on Old Haw Creek Rd af Waters Rd. or Spruce
Hill Lane.,

- Sewice will be retmoved from Bethesda Rd and added fo a poriion of
Ball Rdl.

- For more information about the Transit Master Plan, visit
www.cshevilletransif.com
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Moutain Mobility also provides para-fransit seivices for persons who have

physical fimitations. Riders have fo be eligible. Please visit Buncormbe

Countys webpage for furher information or by phone at (828) 250-6750

extension #5.

School News and events:

The Haw Creek Elemeniary School

They will have an inforrmalion night for upcorming kindergarten
students which will iake place on May 2nd from 5:30-6:30.
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The Bvergreen School Cormmunily Is gearing up
for spiihg with the "Eanh Garden’,

The gardens will be used for students ds a leaming fool for
sfudents. It will giso be open to the Haw Creek Communily i
grow your own and get involved with The kids class profects.
For more informnation call: Sarah Wishnick af 298-2173 X 234
or affend the next meeting on May 2nd at 1:456 in the sclence

Lab af Evergreen.
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The Chailes € Bell Elementary School Is also

having Spring evenis,
- Spring Plant Sale will be on Thursday and Friday,
May 51h & &th from 12 to éoim
- Kindergarten registration on May 2nd.
Call: 298-378%2 to make an appoiniment,
- Watch for our annual Fall Camival fo refum next year.

Important Nofe: With the recent budget culs, schools
have been hif hard! Budgels for texibooks, fechhology, class
supplies, and personnel have been elimingled or cut to the
bohe. Schools dre looking fo the communify o help fill the
gaps. There are many dreds where communily members
can voluniesr thelr fime, expedise, and matedals. Pledse
confact one of our ared schools fo see how you can help.
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HAW CREEK COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
PO BOX 9193

ASHEVILLE, NC 28815

Next Meeting

Thurs, April 28th 7:00 pm
St John's Church

290 Old Haw Creek Rd

Ancther Thonk youl

We would like to acknowledge Benson Metcall who will
help us with compuiter assisidnce. He works of AB
Community College as o computer specialist and even
has his own computer business. Thankiully, Benson is
donating his fime for our Newsletter,
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Please recycle !

Our Communily, as well ds our world, has 1o be
respohnsible for us and all owr fuiure generations.
Asheville provides us with green and blue recycling bins
and we should use them!

WHY NOT! Personally | went from a full gabage can to
ohe bag a week,

Newspapers, fin cans, plastic containers and cardbodard,

are dll recyclaidle,  Please help our world and the kids of
the future, More info call; 828 251-1122
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Meeiting April 28th of St Johns on Cld Haw Creek Rd

Evergreen Plant sale Aprit 21 thiough 23id
- Yard Scte will be on April 23rd

Bell school Regdistraiion for Kindergaren May 2nd
- Spring plant sale May 5th & &th, 12-6 pm

Tailgate Market Market staring May 20th ot Groce
Church On Tunnel Rd 4-7 pm, evety Friday.

Haw Creek elementary school for kindergarten
information will be on May 2nd, 5:30-6:30 pm.

Need volunteers for Masters Park 1o help with the rail,
What fun! Call Dick Meshan 299-0442/tom2@daii.net

Check out the new transit bus routes
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